
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

ALTOONA BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Special Meeting of the Voters 
Altoona Commons Addition 

September 16, 2013 
6:30 p.m. 

 
 

1. The Special Meeting of the Voters was called to order by Board President, Helen Drawbert at 6:32 p.m. in 
the Altoona commons addition. 

 
2. Report of Notice. All posting requirements were met and posting places are noted: Altoona City Hall, 

Altoona Post Office, school district office, high school office, middle school office, and elementary school 
office. In addition, notice was given by Class 2 Notice in the Leader Telegram as required by law. 
 

3. Welcome. Helen Drawbert welcomed voters and introduced Dr. Biedron. 
 
4. Overview of the Proposed Land Purchase Including Intended Purpose, Student Enrollments and Financing, 

Dr. Connie Biedron gave an overview of the proposed purchase of the John and Marilyn Streif property at 
809 7th Street West, adjacent to and south of the Altoona High School, intended purpose, student 
enrollments and financing.  The District’s offer of $154,000 was accepted contingent on the outcome of the 
vote (see 6).  In the short term, district office staff would move into the home to provide room in the middle 
school building for instructional purposes. In the long-term property directly abutting the campus would 
provide an additional acre of land; specific purpose to be determined. Funds for the purchase are included 
in the current year budget. 

 
5. Question and Answer Period. A question and answer period was held. 
 
6. School District Residents’ Consideration to Provide Authorization for the District to Acquire Real Estate 

by Purchase. Sixty-eight (68) residents were in attendance and voted, resulting in a vote of 62-yes-votes 
and 6-no-votes in answer to the question, “Should the School District of Altoona purchase the John and 
Marilyn Streif property at 809 7th Street West?.”  

   
7.  Adjournment. The outcome of the vote was announced and the meeting adjourned. 
 

Joyce M. Orth CAP, Board Secretary 
 
 
 
 ________________________________      _____________________ 
  District Clerk          Date 

 
 
 
The vision of the Altoona School District, in partnership with our students, their families, and our community, 

is to build a foundation for life-long learning and the emotional well-being of our students.   
We are dedicated to offering large school opportunities with a small school approach. 
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